SOS – CACEO Conference Call

Wednesday, April 20, 2011 

10:00 - 10:30 a.m.

Minutes

Secretary Bowen led the conference call. 

Agenda: 

1.
Presidential Primary Schedule - Two bills will move February 2012 Presidential Primary to June 2012; AB 80 (Fong) and SB 782. Fong’s bill passed out of elections committee. 
2.
Top Two Candidates Open Primary - Both Proposition 14 and SB 6 need to be  changed due to vagueness. Leadership in both houses are working on a bill. Secretary Bowen is confident this will be fixed this year. 

3.
Central Committees - There was an article (this week) in the San Diego Tribune regarding County Central Committees. Taking these off the ballot will save $7.5 million state wide. There is no bill on this issue as of yet. However, amendments are being considered for SB 441 to eliminate the contribution envelopes for parties and it may be a vehicle for the CCC elimination proposal.  SB 441 passed the Senate (vote was 30 to 7).  

4. 
Vacancy Elections and Reimbursement Issues - Special elections on May 3 for AD 4 and May 17 for CD 36 (Los Angeles County), with run-off on July 12. Regarding special election reimbursements, there are two bills SB 106 passed the Senate Elections Committee this will allow reimbursements for all special elections from January 2009 to April 19, 2011. The second bill, sponsored by Senator Price (automatic reimbursements) passed 5-0 in the Senate Elections Committee and is currently in the appropriations suspense file due to funding issues. 
5. 
State Budget – Nothing new. Governor’s office wants the legislature to extend taxes, but it looks like we will need voter approval – target is a September or November 2011 election. 

6. 
Mandate Suspension – Legislature seems willing to roll the dice that counties will continue the programs even though funding will be suspended.  Some of the mandate suspensions don’t make sense within the context of the budget since there is no longer a reimbursement affiliated with them (like the 15-day close) and including such mandates in the cuts could cause confusion in the future.
7. 
Post Election Audit Pilot Program/EAC Grant - Orange County piloted for their April 2011 election and Monterrey County will pilot in May 2011.  (Several other counties are on board to pilot as well.) Report will be released to the legislature and the public. Bill calls for 5 audits. EAC grant for $230 K to support this effort has been submitted by SOS. 

8. 
New Items – (1) SB 1404, vendor reported problems on voting systems; SOS will issue report to EAC and counties this week. (2) All mail precinct ballots should be reported as VBMs not polling place ballots. 
Next call scheduled for May 18, 2011 at 10:00 a.m. 
